
TAINUI TRADING POST 
MAY 2016 

AWAKINO CHRISTIAN CHURCH MEETINGS 
Every 2nd and 4th Sunday 

Awakino Hall, 2.00pm 

LADIES BIBLE STUDY 

 

Every 1st and 3rd Friday, 

328 Mohakatino Rd, 2.00pm 

ENQUIRIES PHONE 06 7529124 

 

All copy for the Tainui Trading Post due by 20th of the month. 

E-mail: tainuitradingpost@gmail.com - or post to Tainui Trading Post, PO Box 9, Mokau 4350 

  TAINUI ST JOHN 

Our service urgently requires VOLUNTEERS  

 to help with the operation of 
OUR AMBULANCE SERVICE. 

        CONTACT LYNETTE ADAMS (07) 877 8877 

e-mail:lynadams@clear.net.nz 

  ERIC CRYER (06) 752 5821 

TAINUI PLAYGROUP 
Plenty of interacting through creative, outdoor and 

structured activities for your children. 

Lots of fun and great for the development and social skills 

of your child. 

Bring morning tea for your child. 

Everyone welcome. 

 

Where: Tainui Street, Mokau 

When: Wednesday, 9am till noon 

 

Cost: $3 session, $20 term. $30 family. Under 1 free 

Liz Ansell 7529 795      Christy Lowry 7529 132 

REGISTERED ELECTRICIAN 

PETER MCNEICE 

For any general electrical wiring & repairs 

Mileage from Mokau only 
PHONE 06 769 9596 

MOBILE 0274 456456 

e-mail: marg_peter@slingshot.co.nz 

NURSE’S NOTICE 
 

For Emergencies DIAL 111 

If you need a response today   

PH 0800 735 466 & Ambulance Control in New Plymouth  

will contact  either Taranaki Base Hospital  

Emergency Department or New Plymouth District Nursing. 

Otherwise leave a message on (06) 752 9723.  

This phone will be cleared daily. 

CLINIC HOURS 

Monday, Wednesday and Friday 9.00am - 11.00am.  

I will be in the area all day Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays. 

 Ring early & leave a message & I will contact with you. 

Services available include:  * Blood pressure monitoring 

* Blood sugar monitoring (diabetes check)  * Wound care 

(dressings) *  Immunisations *  Cervical screening (by appointment) 

* Lifestyle and health education * Pregnancy tests 

* Home visits by appointment. 
 

PATSY BODGER, MOKAU DISTRICT NURSE 

 

May you be warm & toasty 
as the cold weather sets in! 

ST PETER’S BY THE SEA 
“Put on therefore, heartfelt compassion, kindness, humbleness 

of mind, meekness, longsuffering, forbearing one another & 

forgiving one another.” “If any man have a quarrel against 

any; even as Christ forgave you, so also do ye.”  

Colossians 3:12-13 

 

May 1st Communion Service, Rev Scott 2 p.m. Anglican. 

May 15th Family Service, Rev T Tutty 2 p.m. Presbyterian. 

 

All welcome to attend services and afternoon tea to follow. 

Enquiries: D. Lowry  06 752 9123 

 OUR LADY OF THE WAYSIDE  

CATHOLIC CHURCH MASS 

Saturday 7th May at 5 p.m. 

 PROGRESS TRANSPORT LIMITED 

THOUGHT FOR THE MONTH 

“ Politicians & diapers have one thing in 

common. They should both be changed 

regularly & for the same reason.” 

PH (07) 877 8058   FAX (07) 877 8061  

WHITEBAIT INN 
57 North Street, Mokau 

 

REGULAR OPENING HOURS 

7am – 6.30pm Monday to Saturday 

8am - 6.30pm Sunday 
 

 PH: (06) 7529 713 

 

URENUI WOOLS 

Wanted 

Wool, Dags, Oddments, Shed cleanouts. 

In shed payments 

 

BARRY DUNCAN 

0272759969 A/H 067523737 

COMMUNITY LIBRARIES 
 

Awakino Library Contact JENNY LEWIS: PH 7529 838 

Mokau Library Contact  ALLISON HAMILTON: PH 7529 855 

RIVER RUN CAFÉ 
for a great whitebait experience! 

 

 

State Highway 3, Mokau, Taranaki 

ph 06 7529 9859 

Opening hours 7.00 am to 7.00 pm 

TONGAPORUTU HALL A.G.M 

 
The A.G.M will be held in the Tongaporutu Hall  

on Wednesday May 11th  

at 7.30pm. 

 

Please all come and support your Hall! 



M O K A U   M O T E L 
 

 Luxury Apartments 
Spa ensuite 

Family Studios 
Panoramic Views 

 

LAUREL & MURRAY REED 

 

Phone 06 752 9725  
email: laurel.murray@xtra.co.nz 

 

Coast Road, North Taranaki  P.O.Box 38, Mokau 

 

HOLIDAY ACCOMMODATION 
 

For Rental 
Mokau Beach Bach:- Sleeps eight; five minutes 

walk to the sea and the river. Off street parking with 
parking for the boat. Porta Cot and Highchair available 

 

Contact GRAEME OR CHERYL 06 7539922 

 

MOKAU HOLIDAY ACCOMMODATION 
 

Tasman Sunset Studio * Room with a View 
Mount Egmont/Taranaki and the Tasman Sea. 

Set in peaceful surroundings. 

 

MARIE & JOHN CASFORD 
 

 PO BOX 58 MOKAU 
PHONE/FAX: (06) 752 9115 

 

 

 

 

When  PUSH  comes to  S H O V E 

Make  the  earth                 for  you 

 

KOMATSU  D41 BULLDOZER 

Also casual Mustering and Farm Minding 

 
PH: JOHN CASFORD 06 529115 

CASUAL STOCKWORK 

Also casual Mustering and Farm Minding. 
JOHN & MARIE CASFORD  PH/FAX: (06) 752 9115 

MAIN ROAD AWAKINO  

06 752 9885 
  HOURS:   6.30AM   TO  9PM  MON-SAT 

                   8. 00AM TO  9PM  SUNDAY 

We have a large grocery range available for sale as well as 

fishing gear, car accessories, hardware and much 

more.  Automotive and motorcycle servicing and 

repairs.  Competitive tyre prices.  Exchange gas bottles and hire 

equipment available 
 

 

GEORGE & MARIE HONNOR 

We have builders mix and cement for those odd concreting  

jobs around the home and lime to sweeten the garden  

@ $10.00 a 20 kg bag. 

George & Marie Honnor 

At the old Mokau Dairy Factory 
PH: (06) 752 9806 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

YOUR LOCAL MAF APPROVED  

HOME KILL SERVICE 

BEEF SLAUGHTER:              Steak cuts. Mince-. Roasts 

           Corned meat. Sausages. 

PIG SLAUGHTER:          Processed ham Pickled pork.  

             Bacon. Ham on bone. Meat cuts. 

MUTTON SLAUGHTER:       Free flow frozen Chops 

            Roasts. Stews.   

VENISON, BEEF, PORK        Sausages—Saveloys—Luncheon 

OR MUTTON:                          or Mince patties 

We can supply half sides of beef,  

Whole hogget or pork at ex works prices 

Graham & Gloria Putt Ph: (06) 752 9844 

 

  

From Your Councillor, 

 

I attended a State Highway Three Working Party meeting in Hamilton last week and we received an update from the NZTA Project 

Manager on the proposals for the Awakino Tunnel to Mt Messenger section of SH3. 

There are three projects affecting this section; Mt Messenger Bypass (budget $85m – $90m), Awakino Tunnel Bypass (budget $10m - 

$15m), and Corridor Safety and Resilience (budget $25m - $30m). All three are still in the planning stage, however the ‘Corridor’ project 

should commence next year, and the ‘Mt Messenger’ and Awakino Tunnel’ projects should be underway in 2018. 

The likely option for ‘Awakino’ is a ‘two bridge’ bypass, and the ‘preferred corridor’ for ‘Mt Messenger’ is a western route, but no other 

details are available currently. Whatever the final plans, there will be a lot of money spent on this section of road either side of you, so keep 

your minds open for opportunities. 

 

Also on ‘opportunities’, does anyone have any bright ideas on how Mokau can better accommodate the ‘big rigs’ that stop for food and 

toilet, so they have less effect on the other parking users. 

 

The April edition of Waitomo Way should have reached you by now, so please take the time to read it as we have outlined our plans for the 

2016/17 financial year, which has resulted in a lesser rates requirement than we had budgeted for, in the 2015-25 Long Term Plan. 

 

Don’t forget to complete and return your 2016 Resident Survey before Friday 13 May, to be in the draw to win one of five $200 Te Kuiti 

New World Grocery Vouchers. 

 

If you want to contact me about anything that concerns you, please ring me on 07 8778033, or email me at brodieauahi@xtra.co.nz . 

 

Phil Brodie 

Rural Ward Councillor 

Waitomo District Council 

DOCTOR VISITS IN MOKAU 
 

*Date change -  monthly visits 1st Tuesday of every month  

(Oct & Nov 2nd Tuesday)* 

 

The Waitara Health Centre holds monthly Doctor Clinics at 

 ST JOHN STATION, MOKAU 

 

Tuesday 3rd May 

9am - 11.15am 

 

Dr Chris Morrison will be in attendance. 

For Appointments please 

Phone Waitara Health Centre 

06 754 8119 

Please state that you would like an appointment at Mokau. 

For Registered patients of Waitara Health Centre 

Sorry NO EFTPOS 

 

 

 

 

 

Heidi's Mobile Hairdressing 

LOOK @ ME 

LOOK @ ME 
LOOK @ ME 

Appointments to suit you 

Stockist of professional Hair Products 
:Macadamia Range 

:Affinage…:Tigi….Bed Head…. 
For all your styling needs 

Fully mobile unit inc back basin CUTS 

COLORS 
CURLS 

06-7529-780 

LeReve Aromatherapy and Fragrance 
 

Introducing 100% pure essential oils 
Ready To Enjoy range of Roll Ons, Body and Bath Oils for 
all the family..inc pets 

100% Natural Soy Wellness and Fragrant Candles 
Exquisite Parfum, Body Lotions, Body Mists 

Mens Fragrance and After Shave Balms 
 
These beautiful high quality products are the perfect gift 
 
Contact Heidi for your private consultation 

Or book a fun Rendezvous to receive bonus gifts and 
discounts 
Do your Xmas shopping from the comfort of your own 
home invite friends, family, workmates and neighbours 
 
Phone Heidi… 067529780 
            Txt… 0276791931 

        Email... h.presto13@gmail.com and Facebook 

mailto:brodieauahi@xtra.co.nz
mailto:h.presto13@gmail.com


MOKAU RIVER TOURS DVD - $10 

15 minute snapshot of the Mokau River 

Ian Whittaker gives a commentary of the River past 

and present 

  

Phone: 06 752 9036 or 0800 66 52 82 

TAINUI HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
 

DISTRICT NEWS Taranaki Daily News, 24th January 1919 

MOKAU 

(From our own Correspondent) 

 

A meeting of the Mokau Cemetery Board was held on the 20th inst.  

Present: Messrs A.G. Sampson (in the chair), S. Whitehead, G. Lake, 

L.R. Jones, and J.L. McDonald. 

Correspondence was read from Mr A. Kelly of Mokau River, along with 

a donation of £1.1s. towards the extinction of the debt incurred through 

fencing the cemetery;  from Mr Paerau Batly, of Mowhango, enclosing a 

cheque for £3.3s. towards the same purpose;  from W.T. Jennings, M.P., 

notifying the Board the Minister in Charge of Cemeteries had agreed to 

grant the sum of £15 by way of subsidy on the amount already raised by 

the Trustees for the purpose indicated above.  The donors and Minister 

were thanked.  Mr John Kelly, Awakino County Engineer, who had 

surveyed and drawn up the plan of the Mokau cemetery, intimated his 

intention to make a donation of his professional charge, viz., £3.3s. to 

the funds of the Board.  It was decided that the very valuable services of 

Mr Kelly in connection with survey and draughtsmanship be placed on 

record in the Boards minutes, and it was decided to accept £2.2s. of  the 

gift. 

 

It was decided that relatives of certain deceased persons buried in the 

Mokau cemetery be charged with the burial fees incurred by the 

Trustees in the past, with the option of purchasing the plots at scale 

charges if desired. 

The treasurer reported a credit balance of  £9. 

The resignation of Mr J.L. McDonald as secretary and treasurer to the 

Board, was accepted with regret.  The appointment of a successor was 

left in abeyance pending the receipt of certain information required by 

the Board. 

 

Mr W.T. Jennings, M.P. for the district, paid an informal visit to Mokau 

on the night of the 21st inst., and gave a short address in the Town Hall 

before a representative gathering on matters affecting the welfare of the 

district generally, Mr  S. Whitehead acting as chairman.  Among matters 

touched upon were the snagging punt, Mokau River, the metalling of 

Mt. Messenger, the metalling of the Valley road from Awakino to 

Mahoenui and the discontinued Mokau River mail service.  Much 

valuable information was given by Mr Jennings on these subjects, and 

the apparently strange attitudes of the Department concerning them 

explained.  He made it quite clear that the Departments, like the gods, 

“helped those who helped themselves,” and he urged his hearers to leave 

no stone unturned in their battle for the rights of the district.  For by 

doing so they would strengthen his hand considerably when he came to 

approach the various Departments. 

Hereupon Mr McDonald handed a petition from the settlers on the 

Mokau River to Mr Jennings for presentation to the Minister in Charge 

of Post and Telegraphs, having for its object the reinstatement of the 

River Mail Service.  Mr Jennings promised to do his best upon his 

return to Wellington. 

 MOKAU RIVER TOURS 

SAILING MAY 2016 

PHONE 067529036 



EARTHMOVING AND CARTAGE 

CHRIS WISE 

 

CONTRACTING LTD 

 

“Your first choice for rural contracting services” 
14 Tonne Digger:    Transporter. 
Six wheeler tip truck & trailer.  

Rubble* builders mix* drainage stone* landscaping stone* 
limestone chip* topsoil* compost and rocks* 

Metal sales over 4m3 can be delivered or buy from our yard. 
PHONE/FAX: (06)7529710. EMAIL: 

 

wise5@clear.net.nz 

TREVOR WALSHAW 
 

BUILDING REPAIRS & MAINTENANCE 

FOR SMALL BUILDING REPAIRS & MAINTENANCE 

 

REPLACE BROKEN WINDOWS & GLASS 

DOOR LOCKS, RANCHSLIDER WHEELS & LOCKS 

WILL TRY FIXING MOST THINGS. 

PH/FAX (06)7529813 

P & J MANSON CONSTRUCTION 

 

FOR ALL YOUR GENERAL CONSTRUCTION AND BUILDING 

NEEDS IN THE TAINUI AREA 

EXTENSIONS, ALTERATIONS, DECKS, FENCES, 

   RETAINING WALLS REPAIRS AND MAINTENANCE 

Licensed Building Practitioner 

           No job too big or too small 
        PETER & JENNY MANSON  PH 06 752 9045 

WHAT’S HAPPENING AT THE MUSEUM? 

This is the first instalment of a new monthly column designed to let 

you know all of the interesting things happening at your community 

museum. 

 

As you know, the museum underwent a makeover in February as 

part of the TV series “Heritage Rescue”.  The makeover plus the 

roading upgrade model and the new art gallery have all combined 

to produce a phenomenal increase in visitor numbers – 800 people 

through the door this March, a new record. 

 

What further activities are you likely to notice this month?   

 

 Exterior and interior painting by local bach owner/painter/

decorator Tony Johnson 

 Signwriting on the buildings 

 Garden landscaping plus a flat paved area in front of the new 

ranch slider thanks to the ever supportive Waitomo District 

Council  

 

With all of this exterior activity, you may be wondering about 

progress inside: 

 

 Digital cataloguing by contractor Amanda Griffin 

 Newly painted art gallery complete with 4 spotlights 

 Art exhibition by Rob Shewry.  Go to www.shewryart.com 

to see Rob’s beautiful paintings which are selling fast 

 

Have you considered helping out at the museum?  We have 6 new 

volunteers, bringing our team to 12, but we still need 2 more 

volunteers for smooth running – remember a half-day slot takes 

only 3 hours, either 10 – 1pm or 1 – 4pm once a week.  It’s 

stimulating, you meet hordes of interesting people and you can 

immerse yourself in the Tainui region’s history as much or as little 

as you wish.  The museum computer is available for your use 

between meeting and greeting visitors. 

 

Any queries, phone Jan, our secretary on 7525995 or 0274769697.  

  

The museum is open 10am – 4pm every day. 

 

The AGM is on Thursday 12 May at 4pm at the museum.  

Come along and join the team. 

Incidents in the last month in the Mokau area.  

 

There were four reported vehicle crashes, only one of 

which an occupant of the vehicle was injured seriously, 

however this may have been avoided had a seat belt 

been worn. Further on the matter of traffic, I myself 

have witnessed some horrendous driving around the 

area so I am sure that others have as well, although you 

may not be able to phone immediately, the Police would 

still like you to report the matter, this can be done 

online or by filling out a small one page form which I 

have at the station. Like most things, the more reports 

we receive the more we will be able to identify a pattern 

of behaviour. 

 

There have been two reported incidents of family 

violence in the area, if you suspect family violence is 

occurring in a home or in a relationship, contact me or 

another agency, it will be anonymous, but don’t do 

nothing. 

 

There were two reported burglaries around Mokau 

Township, it is clear that most burglaries / thefts are 

occurring at properties with beach access, please ensure 

that your property is properly secured and please 

arrange to have your property checked regularly. 

Signing up with North Taranaki Neighbourhood 

Support can assist with this. 

 

Cheers  

Andrew  

 
1 Oha Street, Mokau 

P0 Box 24, Mokau 

Phone: 06 750 5000 | Ext: 62400 
Direct Dial: 06 216 7299 

Email: andrew.murphy@police.govt.nz 

http://www.police.govt.nz/ 

 
              ANDREW’S PATCH 

 

http://www.shewryart.com
mailto:Joe.Smith@Police.govt.nz

